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 # Questions Answers 

1. How many client level data files are we allowed 
to import client data from? Our agency uses 
two data systems. 
 
 

The RSR system will allow you to upload as 
many files as you need to, which is a common 
scenario if you're multiply funded. 
 
The system will merge files based on the 
encrypted unique client identifier (eUCI). You 
want to make sure that those IDs are going to 
be the same across your two or more files. 

2. My only question today is really regarding the 
upload completeness report and the check your 
XML feature. 
 
I noticed during the session that you stated 
there would be a change this year when 
providers will receive an error. Will you provide 
those changes that providers are going to have 
to follow? 
 

There is a full list of all RSR validations and any 
changes from last year are highlighted. There is 
also an RSR in focus document that gives a high 
level summary of the validations.  
 
When you're submitting the Provider Report 
next year, you will have to click on the Upload 
Completeness Report (UCR) link. You will 
receive an error message if you try to Submit 
before clicking the UCR link. 

3. Can you go over the reporting requirements 
again for federal poverty level, for the EHE? 

Appendix A in the RSR manual walks you 
through what's required for each service 
category. Federal Poverty Level (FPL) is 
required for clients who received certain 
services, including EHE Initiative Services. 
Services funded through an EHE grant follow 
the same reporting requirements, even though 
FPL is not required for EHE eligibility.  
 
If you're EHE funded and you don't know what 
you must report, just reach out to the DISQ 
team, and we're happy to have a conversation 
with you. 

4. I just had a question about the requirements 
for oral health providers. 
 
Do they have to report health insurance if 
they're only funded for oral health? 

Yes, clients who are receiving oral health care 
are required to have health insurance reported. 
Refer to Appendix A in the RSR Instruction 
Manual to review what data elements are 
required by service category.  
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